
 

 

Library Resources Committee Meeting 

Minutes of Meeting No. 2, February 5, 2016 

9:00 a.m. – Academic Affairs Conference Room (Macon) / Dillard Hall Conference Room (Cochran) 

 

Members present:  Dr. Abby Noble (chair); Dr. Crystal O-Leary-Davidson, Dr. Michele Scordato, Dr. Matt 

Jennings, Mr. Alan Stines, Dr. Kelly Whiddon, Dr. Doug Bice, Mr. Anderson Ligon, Dr. Loleta Sartin, Dr. 

Darryl Hancock (ex officio), Ms. Pat Borck (ex officio), Ms. Musonda Shakalima, Mr. Chris Nylund (guest). 

Members absent:  Ms. Sonia Evans, Dr. Laura Dyer, Mr. Craig Bass 

1) Dr. Abby Noble as chair presided over the meeting and called it to order at 9:00 a.m. 

2) Dr. Noble called for a vote to approve the agenda.  Approved unanimously. 

3) Dr. Noble called for a vote to approve the minutes from the November 10, 2015 meeting.  Approved 

unanimously. 

4) New Business:  Discussion of possible effects that the addition of graduate studies will have on 

library resources, staffing, and instructional services. 

a) Ms. Borck introduced Mr. Chris Nylund, newly designated Graduate Services Librarian, who 

provided a summary of what he has done to date.   He has created a graduate studies librarian 

web page that provides an overview of resources, created an introductory video embedded in 

that page, provided a link to a graduate studies subject guide, and created a widget in D2L for 

graduate programs. 

b) As a result of the web page he has already been contacted by several graduate students, as well 

as by Dr. Breese (IT faculty) to collaborate on the creation of a workshop for graduate students 

to take them through the research process from topic selection to publishing.  He will become 

embedded in her online classroom via discussion board to assist students with research.  Mr. 

Nylund noted that it would be helpful to receive research goals and objectives from the  

graduate programs so he could target his assistance to students in each program in the most 

effective way possible.   

c) It was noted that a primary concern with access to library resources is the roadblock students 

face if they cannot remember their email password, an essential part of the remote login 

procedure.  Currently, the only staff who can reset student email passwords those in the 

Technical Assistance Center and the Administrative Assistant in the Office of Technical 

Resources.  Both of these offices hold daytime, Mon-Fri hours only.   24/7 access to online 

library resources is critical for all students.  Mr. Stines said that the upcoming move to Office 

365 might solve the problem, but it’s not a certainty.  Suggestions offered included purchasing 

automatic password reset software that would allow students to change their own passwords, 

and/or the Office of Technology Resources providing an on call night tech person to reset email 

passwords.  It was recommended that this issue be brought to the Technology Resources 

Committee for discussion.  



Eastman have no weekend library hours.  Ms. Borck reported that the priority in extending 

library hours would initially be to add Saturday hours to the Macon and Cochran libraries, but 

additional staffing would be required in order to do this. 

e) 


